TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 3, 2015
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on September 3, 2015.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Lowell Laporte, Chris Macek
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. 

Joe asked that Faye suggest to the Planning Board that they invite the Building Inspector to the joint Planning Board/ZBA meeting, scheduled for October 14.

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by John, to approve the meeting minutes of July 2, 2015.
Voting to Approve: John, Michael Joe, Noah
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

The mail included:

A flyer regarding an upcoming training on Chapter 40B;
A notice from the Planning Board regarding an upcoming meeting on open space zoning;

A letter from the Building Inspector denying a building permit to Kevin Parsons;

An email from the Planning Board inviting the Board to a joint meeting on October 14.

A discussion was held regarding the need for a Special Permit for a dog kennel on the Davenport Farm. While kennels require a Special Permit, some agricultural activities do not require a Special Permit. Reading Chapter 40A, Section 3, did not answer the question. It is hard to tell of a dog kennel is agricultural or not. It was suggested that perhaps the applicant should get a determination from the Building Inspector. It was decided that Joe would contact either the Building Inspector or Town Counsel to determine if a dog kennel falls under the agricultural exemption of Chapter 40A, Section 3.
New Business
The Board has been made aware that a two-family home near the village is being converted to a four-unit building. This requires a Special Permit, but no application had been received. Joe contacted the Building Inspector who admitted he had made a mistake. Originally the project had been a renovation. While doing the renovation it was decided to add units. A Special permit application is expected to arrive shortly.
John has a copy of the new FCC regulations regarding cell towers, which was provided at a webinar he took earlier this year. He will make copies available to all Board members. The new regulations will change some zoning rules, for example, tower height may be increased, one time only, by 10% without a Special Permit.

Old Business 

The Board reviewed changes that had been previously discussed to the Special Permit and Variance Forms. A few more changes are needed. Faye will work on the changes and send them to all Board members.
Future bylaw updates will likely include some small changes to the telecommunications section, to comply with the new FCC regulations.
At 8:59 p.m. Noah moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List
Minutes of July 2, 2015

Chapter 40B flyer

Notice of open space zoning meeting

Letter from Building Inspector re: Parsons

Email from Planning Board re: joint meeting

Special Permit application from Norm Davenport

Copy of ZBA Instructions for Filing
